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Cascade’s 175th Anniversary  
Submitted by Tanya Powers 

Save The Date! 

The 175th Anniversary Committee would like to invite 

you to join us for food, drinks, and fellowship at Cascade 

Memorial Park on September 16th, 2023 starting at 12:00 

p.m. to celebrate the Village of Cascade’s 175th 

anniversary. 

Brats and burgers will be provided. Please bring a dish to 

pass. Beverages will be for sale at the Rec stand. We will 

have some guest speakers, music, and more. More details 

to come throughout the summer! 

Summer has finally arrived and outdoor activities are in full swing! Please go 
that extra step to be sure what you and your family are doing is safe, that 
includes fireworks and outdoor campfires. Speaking of fireworks- remember 
that in Wisconsin anything that leaves the ground is illegal to shoot off!! 

A big THANK YOU to everyone that came out to our Spring Car & Bike show.  We are in full swing putting the final 
touches on our picnic August 4, 5 and 6. We will have our Annual Fish Boil on Friday night, water fights Saturday 
afternoon and something new this year is a Grilled Chicken Dinner on Sunday, advance sale tickets are required for 
the chicken dinner – see any firefighter for tickets. 

Don’t forget to practice fire safety and how to handle emergencies with your kids all year round, things like getting 
out of your house in the event of a fire, how to dial 911 and what your address is- all important things to know.  

Hello everyone! I'll be running the 2023 Cascade Village-
Wide Garage Sale again this year, and I want to 
encourage anyone who is interested in hosting a garage 
sale to sign up and be listed on the master sheet/map - 
the more houses people see on the master list and map, 
the more 
interest they will 
have in 
attending! 
 
Between July 1st 
and August 1st, 
we will again 
have digital sign-up forms available on the Village of 
Cascade Facebook Page, Village of Cascade Website, and 
paper sign-up forms at the Post Office. Please limit your 
ad to 20 words or less in order to fit everyone's listing on 
the master sheet. 
 
The Village-Wide Garage Sale will be on Saturday, 
September 2nd from 8am-3pm - rain or shine. If you 
have any questions, please email me at 
CascadeRummage@gmail.com or text/call at  (920) 550-
1192. Thank you! 

Village Garage Sales 
Submitted by Kate Lopez 

Cascade Fire Department 
Submitted by Chief Todd  

 



 

 HAPPY SUMMER EVERYONE! The Cascade Fireman’s picnic is 
quickly approaching,  with that being said stop by the pie stand 

and get yourself a delicious piece of 
pie or torte. If you would like to 
donate a pie or torte or if you would 
like to volunteer and work a shift 
please contact Kelly Green 920-838-
3969.  ENJOY YOUR SUMMER  

The Lake Ellen 
Association is 
currently selling 
raffle tickets and 
accepting donations 
for its fireworks 
show on July 8.  If 
you haven't already purchased tickets, please do so.  They are 
available from Association members and local businesses.  The 
drawing will take place the evening of Tuesday, July 18.  You 
do not need to be present to win. 

In conjunction with the DNR, the Association is again staffing 
the public landing each summer weekend to provide supplies 
and information about not transporting plants and animals 
between lakes and rivers to avoid the spread of invasives 
which are harmful to the health of the lake.    

The Town of Lyndon has updated its ordinance regarding Lake 
Ellen.  This can be found on the Town's website as well as 
LakeEllen.com  You can also find monthly fishing reports, 
Association meeting agendas, meeting minutes and more 
about the lake on our website. 

Cascade Ladies Auxiliary 

Cascade First Responders 
Submitted by Val Halvorson 

Hi Friends and Neighbors!  Yay, the long-awaited summer is 
here, and it’s off to a great start!  

In April we held our first ever Community Day.  We had 
representatives from resource groups from throughout 
Sheboygan County.  We hope that you were able to come 
check it out!  A huge thank you to Captain Kelly Green for her 
incredible initiative to make this event happen, it was a job 
well done! 

Thank you to our friends and businesses that donated to our 
Breakfast Fundraiser and to everybody in our awesome 
community that came to eat with us.  We're happy to report 
we served breakfast to 417 people that day, and we thank you 
from the bottom of our hearts for supporting our 
organization!   

Would you like to join the First Responders or learn more 
about what we do?  Please contact Kelly Green at 920-838-
3969, we’d love to hear from you!!   Be a life line in your 
community, it’s always a great time to join. 

The Cascade Firemen’s Picnic is right around the corner, 
August 4-6.  As always, the First Responder stand is next to the 
brat stand and will have a full menu of delicious picnic food! 
Grilled Cheese, Cheese Nuggets, French Fries, Cheese Fries, 
Chicken Tenders, Mini Tacos, Mini Donuts, Cream Cheese 
Poppers, Mozzarella Sticks  – so many yummy choices! Please 
stop by for some delicious picnic food and to say hi!  Our 
favorite part of working these events is being able to see you 
all.  Have you been looking for an opportunity to volunteer in 
our great community? Let us know - there are many time slots 
available in our stand and within the Fire Department's stands 
that are looking for help!  
It’s a great way to give 
back.  You'll be 
surrounded by great 
people and have plenty 
of time to chat with 
friends and neighbors, 
come join us! 

As always, we thank you 
for your continued 
support! 

Baseball has started 

at the park we will 

have home games on 

Tuesday July 18th 

and Tuesday July 

25th both games will 

be at 6:00 PM. The 

concession stand will be open at 5:30 both nights we will be 

serving cold beer, soda, brats, burgers, hot dogs and lots 

more stop down and support the team.  

Our annual Men's Softball Tournament will be held the 

weekend of July 14th 15th and 16th Stop down and watch a 

game and enjoy all the delicious food we have for 

tournament including hot Turkey sandwiches and steak 

sandwiches made to order. All the proceeds from the 

weekend support our youth baseball teams.  

We're planning our second annual Coed kickball tournament 

for Saturday August 19th the proceeds from this 1-day 

tournament are going towards new playground equipment at 

the park if you are interested in registering a team please 

contact Steve Green at (920)912-1175 or email us at 

cascaderec@hotmail.com  

Cascade Rec Club 
Submitted by Steve Green

Lake Ellen Updates 
Submitted by Bobbi Lane 

mailto:cascaderec@hotmail.com


 

Hello Village Residents, 

As part of the annual newsletter, I wanted to direct everyone's attention 
to our newer website to file complaints and other interests.  

1. Go to villageofcascadewi.gov 

2. Navigate to “Government” tab, then “Cascade Police Department” 

3. The second link down is “Cascade Police Department—City Protect” 

When you click on the link, you should see a page similar to the one in 
this article. From this page, you can file a police report, submit a tip for a 
crime that occurred, request non-emergency help, register cameras or 
request records. The crime information and crime map are still a work in 
progress and we hope to go live soon. What is neat about this website is 
that it works closely with our records management system, so when you 
file a report and if you attach photos or videos, they get attached to the 
call right away. This site allows us to utilize your smart doorbells that are 

capturing towards the roadif you register them. If  we are investigating something in the area, we would get an alert and then 
reach out to see if you recorded any events we are investigating. We have already had multiple cameras listed. When you have 
time take a look at the website. Please enjoy summer and we hope to see you supporting the Fire Department at their annual 
picnic in August. 

The Cascade Lions would like to thank the community for its continued support of our many various 

functions and fundraisers. 

Thirsty Thursday is back! The hall will be open from 6:00PM until 10:00PM weekly. Patrons will be 

responsible to practice social distancing. Please follow us on Facebook, in the event we would close 

for a Thursday evening, we will post an update. 

The Community blood drives continue to be a huge success!  We have one coming up on August 15, 2023 at the Town of Lyndon 
Hall.  The blood drives run from 2-7 pm.  Appointments are recommended and can be made at www.versiti.org.  The Blood Center 
provides for safe donations following CDC guidelines.  
The Cascade Lions are always looking for new members.  We meet on the 3rd Monday of the month at the Lions clubhouse.  Social 

hour is at 5:30 with a meeting to follow.  If you are interested in joining a fun and active club, please contact Madonna Schneider 

at (920) 207-4338. 

Do you or a loved one have a need for crutches, a walker, a cane, or a wheelchair? Please contact the Cascade Lions for any of your 

post or pre surgical needs. We may have just what you are looking for! 

The Lions Clubhouse is a great place to hold your events!!  The hall has a large meeting room, refrigeration, and a large yard to 

provide room for games, gathering and any necessary social distancing. Renters are responsible for providing their own shade 

tents, chairs, and tables. For rental information please contact Lonny Schneider at 920.980.4107. 

Cascade Lions Submitted by Madonna Schneider 

Please Contribute! 
   If you have suggestions or a contribution for the newsletter, please 
email clerk@villageofcascadewi.gov.  We are always looking for: 

 Articles/specials about our local businesses 

 Information from local service groups 

 Fundraising activities to support our community 

 Historical information to share with new members to our village 

 Any other ideas or information that would be a great addition to 
the newsletter 

Cascade Police Department  
Submitted by Chief Jason Liermann 

Online Bill Pay 
Option for 
Utility Bills  

The Utility Board has 
approved the acceptance of 
credit cards for payment of 
utility bills! 
Using UB-Pay customers are able to create an online account to 
view bills and pay your bill online with a credit card or e-check.  
There is a service fee of $3.00/ $100.00 of the utility bill (ex. 
$150.00 bill is a $6.00 service fee) for using this feature. 
 
You have the option to view your utility bill online and continue 
to send a check.  
 
To register go to:   Municipal Code: 
www.ub-pay.com  CascadeWI011 

villageofcascadewi.gov
http://www.versiti.org
http://www.ub-pay.com

